

**English Exam
1st Evaluation**

I. Complete the sentences with the words below

did attended breaks undergraduates degrees

1. I love it when school _____ up for the summer holidays.
2. My cousins both want to go to university and study for _____
3. I _____ a music course last year and learnt to play the piano and write songs.
4. Those students are all _____ – they've just started at university.
5. My sister _____ very well in her exams this year.

II. Choose the correct words and phrases to complete the sentences.

1. We *sailed / landed / went away* for three hours before we saw land again.
2. Lots of people prefer to have holidays in their own country rather than go *on board / abroad / away*.
3. We went on an interesting *check / sail / tour* of the castle with a guide.
4. We were late because we were *gone away / held up / reached* in traffic
5. I like to *unpack / go away / land* my bags as soon as I arrive in my hotel.

III. Use the verbs from the list to complete the sentences.

follow take posted tag share

1. That's not a very nice picture – please _____ it down.
2. If you put my photo on social media, please _____ me!
3. I take lots of photos to _____ with my friends online.
4. How many celebrities do you _____ on social media?
5. I _____ a poem I wrote on my social media page yesterday.

**IV. Write the correct form of the verbs in brackets for Simple Past or Past Perfect.
DO NOT USE CONTRACTIONS!!**

Last week I _____ (have) a terrible day. First, I _____ (wake) up late and so by the time I reached the bus stop to go, the bus _____ (already/leave). Our neighbour was just leaving her house, so she _____ (offer) to take to the school. Unfortunately, there was a lot of traffic and nothing _____ (move) for about 30 minutes. I wanted to send my friend a text, but then I _____ (realise) that I _____ (leave) my phone on the kitchen table. Finally, when I _____ (get) the school, the bell _____ (ring) yet, which was strange. I went inside the school and looked at the clock in the school hall, and then I understood -the clocks _____ (go) back by an hour and so, in fact, I wasn't late at all!

V. Choose the correct modal verb to complete the sentences.

1. You *don't have to / shouldn't / need to* give me the money today, you can give it to me tomorrow
2. You *have to / don't need to / should* buy a camera, I'll lend you one if you like.
3. You *shouldn't / needn't / have to* get a bus; I'll pick you up in the car
4. If you want to delay handing in your project, you *have to / shouldn't / needn't* ask the teacher first.
5. You *need to / needn't / don't have to* buy some food, because we've got nothing for dinner.

VI. Complete the sentences using the passive form of the verbs given (present simple passive, past simple passive or modal passive).

1. My uncle (take) to the station by my dad this morning.

2. This homework is difficult, so you (may help) by your parents

3. I (offer) some chocolate biscuits by my aunt when I went to her house

4. We (give) good ideas for projects by our teacher every term

5. The video (watch) by all my friends yesterday

VII. Read the article and the questions below. For each question, choose A, B, C or D.

IMPROVING IMAGES OR NOT?

Everybody knows that digital software is used to make images look different. The result of photoshopping? Models and celebrities are changed to look taller and younger; legs become thinner, skin becomes clearer, and hair becomes longer and thicker. There can be extreme edits, and few of those who are happy for their pictures to be photoshopped are likely to admit to it.

But there is a growing number of celebrities who are speaking out against photoshopping. American actor Jennifer Lawrence has made her opinions about it clear in public. She has talked about her body image and the demand to lose weight for her lead role in the hit film *The Hunger Games*. Her character, Katniss, doesn't have enough to eat, so of course the filmmakers wanted Lawrence to look thin. The word is that J-Law refused to go on a diet for the part, and also insisted that clever photography should not be used to achieve a similar effect.

Rumer Willis has spoken about being treated unfairly by photographers after her image was altered following a shoot for a well-known magazine with her sisters Scout and Tallulah. The published photo showed that Rumer's jawline had been made smaller. Rumer did not appreciate this change and requested that anyone who had shared the picture online took it down. 'I love the way I look and I won't support anyone who would feel a need to change the way I look to make me more beautiful. Whether or not they realise it, it is a form of bullying, which I won't stand for,' she posted on her Instagram account.

Model Chrissy Teigen also had something to say about photoshopped images at the BeautyCon Festival in 2017. The festival celebrates natural beauty and encourages people to be true to themselves. 'Nobody knows what a real face looks like anymore,' said Chrissy. She also commented on society's unrealistic standards of beauty and how many photoshopped pictures there are on Instagram.

The message that many celebrities want to get out there is that people should learn to accept the way they look, even if it isn't 'perfect'. And it isn't just women who want to promote this idea. For his cover shoot for the American W magazine, actor Brad Pitt requested that his photo was not changed. Many more models and celebrities are starting to express similar opinions and disagreeing with the use of photo techniques that produce impossible images. It looks like this is the beginning of a new generation of responsible celebrities.

1. In the second paragraph, the writer is
 - A** supporting Jennifer Lawrence's point of view about photoshopping.
 - B** describing what Jennifer Lawrence did to prepare for a film role.
 - C** explaining Jennifer Lawrence's attitude towards being filmed.
 - D** encouraging readers to follow Jennifer Lawrence's actions.

2. In the paragraph about Rumer Willis, we find out that
 - A** she did not have a problem with her appearance.
 - B** she wrote to the magazine to complain about the photo they took.
 - C** she did not agree with how photographers behaved towards her sisters.
 - D** she made sure that she blocked her photo from her followers on Instagram.

3. What does the writer say is the aim of the BeautyCon Festival?
 - A** to allow beauty experts to give their opinions
 - B** to discuss the best ways of photographing people
 - C** to make people feel more confident about the way they look
 - D** to try to ban photoshopped images from social media sites

4. What point does the writer make about celebrities in the final paragraph?
 - A** They want to find new methods of photography.
 - B** They are changing opinions about what beauty is.
 - C** They want the beauty industry to stop using models.
 - D** They are in a good position to change people's minds.

5. Which of these would make a good alternative title for the article?
 - A** Celebrities support actor who are not respected by the media.
 - B** Celebrities refuse to have their photos in magazines.
 - C** Celebrities give their opinions on what real beauty is.
 - D** Celebrities are changing the photography industry.

VIII. Listen and complete the note with one or two words.

Notepad 

Deniz has been living in this new city since and she is leaving at the end of . She says the university there is really , and she likes the city because it's quite small, but very . She's seen two or three good there. She thinks the best part of her stay has been meeting people from . Every night they make a from their country. It has been difficult for Deniz to understand explanations of in a different language. Yesterday she finished her .